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rapidly and, in fact, the rate increased somewhat. However, while the increases 
in this sector provided an important mitigating influence, they were not suf­
ficient to offset the changes in the goods-producing industries, and, in total, 
employment grew at a rate which was well below the 1950-1959 average, and 
which was not high enough to permit the economy simultaneously to absorb 
additional labour force members and to provide the number of new jobs 
necessary to reduce unemployment to pre-recession levels.


